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SUBJECT: Transit Audit Consultant Contract Amendment
SUMMARY: The proposed legislation would authorize the Chair of the Council to expand an existing consultant contract for additional work to be performed. 
BACKGROUND: In June 2008, the council initiated a performance audit to evaluate the efficiency with which the Transit Division currently operates 3.4M hours of bus service annually (Ordinance 16130). Following a request for proposals (RFP) process, a team of consultants led by the audit firm of Booz Allen Hamilton (BAH) was selected and the council authorized the King County Auditor to contract with BAH for work up to $300,000 (Motion 12886). The BAH work plan was approved by the Auditor and work has commenced, under the Auditor’s oversight, with a final report and recommendations due prior to the September transmittal of the Executive-Proposed 2010/2011 Transit Budget and CIP.  
In November 2008, the council set aside funds to expand the audit (Ordinance 16310), adding management and operations elements in response to a growing Transit Budget gap, primarily the result of lowered transit revenue projections. The draft scope of the expanded audit (attached) includes additional consultant work as well as a substantial role for the King County Auditor’s staff. After reviewing the direction provided by the council for the expanded audit and considering the compressed schedule for completing work in time to inform the council’s review of the next Transit Biennial Budget, the Auditor concluded that the BAH team, with the addition of the sub-contractor Micro-Kinetics, was best qualified for the portion of the audit not performed in-house by the King County Auditor. The King County Finance and Business Operations Division has issued a waiver from the county’s standard procurement processes for this contract expansion. Proposed Motion 2009-0203 would authorize the Chair of the Council to amend the BAH contract in an amount not to exceed $600,000.
ATTACHMENT:

1. Proposed Motion 2009-0203
2. Draft Transit Audit Combined Work Plan

ATTENDING:

Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Transit Division
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